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May 13, 2024 

 

Mr. Bryce Cox 

Assistant Division Traffic Engineer 

North Carolina Department of Transportation 

Division 3 Office 

5504 Barbados Blvd. 

Castle Hayne, NC 28429 

 

Subject: Request for Municipal Traffic Signal Agreement for Proposed Traffic Signal Modifications at 

the intersection of US 421 (North Lake Park Boulevard) and Harper Avenue in Carolina Beach, North 

Carolina.  03-0056 

Submitted herewith is a request for a Developer Signal Agreement between NCDOT and the Town of 

Carolina Beach for a traffic signal modification at the above referenced intersection (03-0056). The 

work consists of the modification to the westbound laneage from a share left/through and dedicated 

right to a dedicated left-turn lane and share through right.  The modification of the laneage requires 

the removal of the existing 5 section signal head and installation of a flashing yellow four section 

head.  Leading pedestrian interval (LPI) will also be installed on applicable crossings.  The 

modification to Harper Avenue laneage is to address the significant lane misalignment for the 

westbound approach.   

The signer, entity, and address at the Town of Carolina Beach are the following: 

Bruce Oakley 

Town Manager 

Town of Carolina Beach 

1121 North Lake Park Boulevard 

Carolina Beach, North Carolina 28428 

910-458-2994 

Bruce.oakley@carolinabeach.org 

 

 

Please prepare a Municpal Signal Agreement for the referenced signal. The contact to whom the TSA 

Docusign should be directed to at Town of Carolina Beach is: 

 

Bruce Oakley 

Bruce.oakley@carolinabeach.org 

910-458-2994 
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Please also copy me in the Docusign so that I can stay updated on its progress and let the client 

know to check for the Docusign email.  Please call if I can provide any additional information or 

answer any questions.  We appreciate your attention to this matter. 

Regards, 

KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC. 

 

 
Jonathan R. Guy, PE, AICP, PTOE 
Vice President 
 
Copy to:  
 
Bruce Oakley – Town of Carolina Beach 
Ed Parvin – Town of Carolina Beach 
 


